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THE OPEN SCHOOL 
Year End News
UPCOMING DATES
May 12 - 6-7 p.m. family night UW art museum

May 20 - Family field trips 

May 27 - last day of school

May 30-June 3 - school closed

June 6 - first day of summer school

July 4 - school closed

July 29 - last day of summer school

August 25 - first day of ‘22-23 school year
End of Year

Our last day of this school year is May 27th.  The school is closed May 30-June 3, and summer school begins on June 6th.  We will be cleaning out cubbies and ask that you take all items home, even if your child is attending summer, so we can deep clean our spaces and start fresh.

HVAC Grant

I am so happy to let you know that I applied for and received a grant to upgrade our HVAC units.  We currently have 3 units and no AC.  I utilized the information from the department of health and CDC guidelines for best ventilation systems for COVID prevention measures, and with the help of Laramie Mechanical, we came up with a proposal to install new heaters with AC, air exchange systems, and ionizers to help eliminate viruses/bacteria/allergens in the filtration system. We will be working on this upgrade the week we are closed before summer school.  They may still be working on this upgrade during the first week of summer school, so we will work around that project.  This is such an exciting upgrade, and we are very thankful for the grant funding to be able to complete this project!  
Summer School
Summer school runs June 6-July 29.  The supply list is similar to the school year - personal items like change of clothing, indoor shoes, sunscreen, water bottle.  We also ask children to have a swimsuit/towel and sneakers available every day in the summer. More details coming soon.
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Sunscreen

Please sunscreen your child before coming to school each day for the rest of the school year and summer.  We will start the mornings outside whenever possible.  Please check to make sure your child has a face sunscreen stick in their cubby as well.  We do have a supply of regular sunscreen sprays and creams to reapply regularly throughout the day.  Thanks!
Wyo-Gives Day

We are excited to take part in WyoGives Day on July 13.  This is an annual day of giving across Wyoming.  Many local and state non-profits take part.  We were sponsored last year with a generous donor who matched all of our donations, so we were able to double our fundraising funds!  I will provide information to all of our Open School families – past and present – closer to July.  I wanted to share this exciting day with you, so if you are able to donate to The Open School, you can mark your calendars and donate online on WyoGives Day!
Spring Raffle

https://go.eventgroovefundraising.com/climbingtower
We are holding a spring fundraiser to raise funds to purchase a new storage shed for our growing collection of educational materials, toys, and games!  We would like to install the shed this summer to reorganize and get ready for a new school year.  We are having a raffle for a climbing tower.  Tickets can be purchased on the site below:  10 entries for $20 or $30 entries for $55.  The tickets will be on sale until 5/25 and the raffle will be held on the site on 5/27.  You can purchase tickets through the site, or by seeing Shelly to purchase with cash/check.  No physical "tickets" are passed out - is a website ran raffle, so cash/check purchases will be entered on your behalf on the website and assigned a number.  The tower is in the office ready to be delivered to the lucky winner for your child(ren) to enjoy this summer!

Maintenance

We have a few projects that we need help with:

*repairing bikes

*sandbox

*adding wood mulch

*building playhouse (in a kit, ready to assemble)

*repairing a push bar on classroom door

If you are able to help with any of these projects, please let Shelly know.  It can be done at your leisure - on a weekend, evening, whenever.  We will make sure you have what you need to help with any of these projects.  Thank you!

Shelly’s Schedule

I have a son who is a Senior in high school, so this month is exceptionally busy for me.  I will absent May 13 and 16 for year-end sports, and the May 26 and 27 for graduation/family events.  I will be available those days via email. Miss Laura is my assistant while I am absent, and any staff can relay messages or assist you as well.  I have a daughter who attends UW studying chemical engineering, and my son will also attend UW studying computer science, so my life is shifting in a new direction this year as they will both be college students!  I started working at Open School when my son started Kindergarten, so it has been quite the journey!  I appreciate your patience with my schedule as I celebrate these last high school moments.
Family Field Trips

May 20th is family field trip day for all 3 classes.  If your child is not attending, we will have staff here for regular hours. We will have blend the classes for those children and plan some fun activities.  If you have any questions about the field trip day, see Shelly or a teacher.  
Thank you for a great school year and for sharing your children with us.  We are so happy that we are able to end the year with field trips and being one school family again!  Your support and patience this year is very much appreciated!

